

## 2024 ANNUAL AUSTRALIAN KIMBER RUN

## SUNDAY 3rd November 2024

## WELCOME TO THE 28<sup>TH</sup> EDITION OF THE ANNUAL AUSTRALIAN KIMBER RUN

Planning for your 2024 Annual Australian Kimber run is now well under way and entry forms will be available from mid August, so keep a watch on the Club Website <a href="www.mgccsa.org.au">www.mgccsa.org.au</a> and our MG Motoring magazine for further details and entry forms.

For those new to the Club and the history of the MG marque, the run is held in November each year to honour the memory of Cecil Kimber, who founded the MG Marque during his time as General Manager of Morris Garages.

Despite the ever-rising costs of almost everything around us, this year's entry fees will be kept to the same as last year.

You may have noted in early copies of this year's Club Calendar that the 17<sup>th</sup> of November was to be the date of the run. The Adelaide Veilo 500 date was then announced for that day so our run was changed to the 10<sup>th</sup> of November. The Adelaide Rally was then also announced for the 8<sup>th</sup> to10<sup>th</sup>. What a busy November. After some negotiating with venue and service providers, The Kimber Run for 2024 will now be staged on Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> of November.



Due to the State Government again requisitioning Edwards Park, the start this year will be from the West Beach Recreation Grounds on West Beach Road near Military Road. We will be just beside where the Bay to Birdwood starts, although we will be using the sealed bitumen carpark area. Start time from 7.30am.

Your Morning tea break will be courtesy of the Aldinga Football Club, with our cars to be displayed on their oval while we coffee and snack.

Lunch will be at the Encounter Bay Recreation grounds where the clubrooms have undergone a two million dollar extension enabling dining for up to 250 people. The lunch menu will include a choice of three main courses and three desserts. Tea, Coffee and full bar facilities are available during our stay. Again, our cars will be displayed on the oval while we lunch.

Your run this year will take in the Southern Vales and Fleurieu Peninsula covering a little over 100 kilometres in the two halves of approx. 50 kilometres each. All roads are sealed and easily negotiated in the "B" used for the trial run. As always, this is not a race or rally event and there will be ample time for a little sightseeing along the way.

For any enquiries or further information, please contact your run co-ordinator. Ken Burke Phone: 0488 541 646 or email: registers@mgccsa.org.au